From: White, Joy - E&E 
Sent: 22 November 2017 17:16
To: Andrew Lewis; Planning
Cc: Planning Consultations - E&E
Subject: 17/00500/DISC 103 Heyford Park Camp Road
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Dear Andrew

I have reviewed the Parking Scheme submitted to discharge Condition 6 of 16/01545/F.  The proposal is to bring the building into use using the existing areas of hardstanding only, and does not take into account our comments on the unsuitable layout, which we provided in response to the consultation on 16/01545/F.  Issues included the lack of a transport statement which would demonstrate suitable number of parking spaces, perpendicular parking bays, and lack of pedestrian facilities, and these have not been addressed.  It is accepted that the whole area would be subject to review as part of the Village Centre North development but that does not yet have planning permission.  

If the parking provision proves to be inadequate, it could lead to overspill parking on Camp Road, which could cause an obstruction.  

Vehicles reversing out of perpendicular bays close to the junction with Camp Road could conflict with vehicles turning in off Camp Road.

It has not been demonstrated that coaches can enter and exit in forward gear.  This would not be permitted off adopted highway for safety reasons.

The layout is certainly incompatible with the adoption of the surrounding roads, which are currently private, but as the public are now free to access the surrounding roads, I am concerned about the safety of road users.

In my view this situation would only be acceptable as a very short term temporary measure, and since in practice it could exist for some considerable time to come,  I object to the discharge of this condition.

Kind regards

Joy


Joy White
Principal Transport Planner, Transport Development Control
(Cherwell and West Oxfordshire) 
Oxfordshire County Council

